

Regional Coordinating Office: 866 United Nations Plaza, Room 582, New York, NY 10017 Telephone: (212) 688-1335; Telex 6971618 BLISS UW; E-Mail:MAX OMSHANTI; Fax: (212) 971-7432

December 15, 1988

Virginia D. Birdsall Executive Director Embrace Foundation 16 West 22nd Street New York, NY 10010

Dear Virginia:

I received a copy of your December 1988 Newsletter. I enjoyed reading its contents very much. The ideas expressed are very inspiring as well as motivating.

Thank you also for writing about Global Cooperation. This is very much appreciated by all of us. I am enclosing you for your attention our latest newsletter 'VISIONS 3' as well as our Christmas Card printed especially for Global Cooperation.

Let me express on behalf of the Brahma Kumaris our sincere appreciation to you, Ajata and Anne-Stuart for your cooperation and support during 1988. Our best wishes are always with you.

Yours truly,

Gayatri Naraine

Secretary

Global Cooperation for a Better World



Peace Messenger Initiative dedicated to the United Nations